STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS32101 / H0200

The Idaho State Board of Pharmacy went through zero-based regulation throughout 2024 and presented their
pending rules to the Legislature early in the 2025 session. The Legislature approved these rules with one
section rejected in both chambers. This bill takes the remaining rules approved by the Legislature and integrates
them into the statute. While modest changes are made to integrate the rules into statute, including leveraging
the Legislature’s drafting guide, moving these rules to statute does not expand or contract existing practice
authority, and this bill is intending to take approved and final rules and return oversight of policy changes to
the Legislature moving forward.

FISCAL NOTE

Because this bill only moves currently approved legislative rules into statute, there is no increase or decrease in
revenue, or additional expenditure of funds at the state or local level of government; therefore, this legislation
has no fiscal impact.

Contact:
Representative Jordan Redman
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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